Williams Barn Committee
August 19, 2022
Minutes


Meeting 8/19
Attending: May Brackett, Sandra Tobies, Steven Woodin, Chris Darling, Bruce Easom, Joe Twomey
Meeting opened 6:28

May began by updating everyone on vendors. It was noted that Kat’s Bakery will no longer be attending. 

May questioned the necessity of liability insurance for vendors due to certain vendors being resistant to getting insurance. Bruce suggested reaching out to Mark Haddad about this inquiry. Sandra also suggested an “as needed” insurance policy for this vendor. Bruce noted that “Town of Groton” should be listed as additionally insured. 

May cleared up a confusion with the musician payments involving using up the grant money. Commissioners of the Trust Fund member Karen Tuomi sent a letter concerning the grant funds being used up too fast, and she increased the grant from $1500 to $1875 to cover the remaining balance for the season. It was calculated that the profits from the market could not cover the musician payment. Suggestions to remedy this issue included decreasing the grand funds, increasing vendor payment, recruiting more vendors. It was decided that discussions for this would be moved to next year. 

May mentioned the presence of bats in the barn and noted the amount of bat guano on the floors. Bruce suggested utilizing sonic noise repellent to migrate the bats from the barn. May will look into this. 

Steve brought up barn repairs and stated he would be getting a quote about them.

Meeting closed 7:13

